

## Lebanon County Planning Department

Room 206, Municipal Building ● 400 South Eighth Street ● Lebanon, PA 17042-6794
Phone: 717-228-4444 ● Fax: 717-228-4453
Website: www.lebcounty.org ● Email: JCheyney@lebcnty.org

May 9, 2022

Mr. Russ Collins, President Doc Fritchey Trout Unlimited P.O. Box 277 Palmyra, PA 17078

Dr. Michael Schroeder President, Quittapahilla Watershed Association 189 School House Lane Annville, PA 17003

RE: Stream Restoration Projects along Snitz Creek in North Cornwall Township

Dear Mr. Collins and Dr. Schroeder:

This letter will confirm that the stream restoration projects that Doc Fritchey Trout Unlimited and Quittapahilla Watershed Association are proposing to implement in North Cornwall Township using grant funding from Pennsylvania DEP Growing Greener Grants are consistent with the Lebanon County Comprehensive Plan of 2007. Trout Unlimited and the Watershed Association should be complimented on their continued efforts to restore the Quittapahilla Creek Watershed as it will assist in meeting goals and objectives for the protection of the County's natural resources as outlined within the Comprehensive Plan.

The Lebanon County Planning Department (LCPD) has a long-term working relationship with every municipality in Lebanon County. Accordingly, the LCPD is willing to assist the Lebanon Valley Conservancy and the Quittapahilla Watershed Association in serving as a liaison to the municipalities within the watershed.

I look forward to working with you as these projects progress. Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,

Julie Cheyney
Executive Director